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TIME TO START PLANNING YOUR NEXT 4X4  ADVENTURE 



 

VFWDC General Meeting Venue 
 

The club meets on the first WEDNESDAY of each 

month at 8:00pm.  With the following exceptions; 
No meeting in January. November meeting is at a  

selected location, watch the calendar. 

 

Blue and Gold Room 

Club Noble 

46-56 Moodemere Street 

Noble Park 

Melways ref: 89 D4 

 

 

 

The General Meeting will be held online on Wednesday 3rd June 2020 at 
8.00pm due to the current restrictions in place. 

Please check your emails for further information. 

NOTICE BOARD 

Enter via front or back entrance 

Aberfeldy Track 

In association with Westland Gippsland Relic, Mining and Heritage Protection Inc , the club 

maintains a section of the Aberfeldy Track with working bees throughout the year.  View the club 
calendar for the next upcoming working bee. 

http://westgippslandinc.com.au/membership.htm


 

2019-2020 

President Steve Pitcher president@vfwdc.com 

Vice President David Bruinsma vicepres@vfwdc.com 

Secretary Sally Higgs secretary@vfwdc.com 

Treasurer Ly Ho treasurer@vfwdc.com 

General Committee 

Trip Coordinator Des Whall trips@vfwdc.com 

Magazine Editor Mary Griffiths editor@vfwdc.com 

Association Delegate David Bruinsma delegate@vfwdc.com 

General Committee Callum Brown  

 Jeff Griffiths  

Support Positions to Committee 

Web Manager Ben Whitworth web@vfwdc.com 

Training officer Phillip Griffith  

Training officer Ashley Martin  

Merchandise Des Whall merchandise@vfwdc.com 

Catering Ann Crockett  

Club Details 

Registered Name Victorian Four Wheel Drive Club 

Registration No A002184F 

Correspondence PO Box 778 Dandenong VIC 3174 

Email secretary@vfwdc.com 

Website www.vfwdc.com 
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www.fwdvictoria.org.au 

COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT 

mailto:president@vfwdc.com
mailto:vicepres@vfwdc.com
mailto:vicepres@vfwdc.com
mailto:delegate@vfwdc.com
mailto:secretary@vfwdc.com
mailto:treasurer@vfwdc.com
mailto:trips@vfwdc.com
mailto:editor@vfwdc.com
mailto:delegate@vfwdc.com
mailto:web@vfwdc.com
mailto:merchandise@vfwdc.com
mailto:secretary@vfwdc.com
http://www.vfwdc.com/
http://www.fwdvictoria.org.au
http://www.fwdvictoria.org.au


 

 
Hi everyone, 

I hope that you enjoy reading this month’s edition of Free Wheeling magazine. 

I would like to thank all of you for your continued patience and support as we navigate our way 
through the gradual easing of restrictions around travel and group gatherings.  Last month we 
held our first ever virtual general meeting.  I expect that virtual general meetings may continue 
to feature in the period ahead due to social distancing considerations.  If anyone is unable to 
participate in the virtual general meetings due to poor internet reception or limited data plans, 
the option remains available to dial in using a telephone. 

Our Club Secretary recently announced the resumption of day trips in groups of up to 10 people.  
I am pleased to confirm that the Victorian State Premier has since announced a further easing of 
restrictions, effective from 01 June 2020.  The more relevant changes to our club activities 
includes: 

 Outdoor gatherings of up to 20 people will now be permitted;  

 Overnight bush camping will also be permitted in most Victorian State and National Parks; 
and   

 Overnight accommodation stays will now be permitted in circumstances where there is no 
use of communal facilities such as kitchens or bathrooms. 

 
I am sure that you will all agree that this is very welcome news as it enables our club to 
recommence overnight trips in groups of up to 20 individuals provided all other guidance 
principles are followed.  Importantly, all trip leaders and trip participants must practice social 
distancing measures, not engage in physical contact with other people from outside of their 
household and take individual responsibility for their own personal health and hygiene if 
participating in a club trip. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 



 

 

Four Wheel Drive Victoria has most recently advised that the permit system for snow trips remains 
unapproved by Mansfield Shire for the up-coming snow season.  Please bear this in mind for trip 
planning purposes. 

Finally, I would like to remind everyone that a number of seasonal track closures will come into 
effect from the month of June 2020.  Please check with Parks Victoria for full details if intending 
to travel through any seasonally closed areas.   

Take care, tread lightly and remember to keep safe. 

Steve Pitcher   

President  



 

CLUB MERCHANDISE 

PRICING 

Club Polo Shirt $28.00  Club Hoodie  $50.00 

Club Singlet and T-Shirt $15.00  Club Sleeveless Reversible Vest $50.00 

Club Polar Fleece Full Zip Jacket $45.00  Club Bucket Hat $16.00 

Club Caps $10.00  Club Beanie $10.00 

Club Wide Brim Hat $18.00  VFWDC Windscreen stickers   

Club Drivers Jacket (Coat)          $70.00  Small $6.00 

   Large $8.00 

Club Cloth Badges 120mm $8.00    

We encourage all members to purchase a Club Polo shirt. 

Email your order to merchandise@vfwdc.com. Please ensure you advise size required. 

mailto:%20merchandise@vfwdc.com


 

CLUB CALENDAR AT A GLANCE 

 

 

 

To All Club Members 

 

 The General Meeting will be held ONLINE on Wednesday 3rd June 2020 at 8.00pm.  

Please check your emails for further information. 
 

Trips 

 Outdoor gatherings are now permitted.  Maximum of 20 people. 

 Bush camping is permitted in most Victorian State & National Parks; and 

 Overnight accommodation stays are now permitted in circumstances where there is no use of 

communal facilities such as kitchens or bathrooms.  

 Please check Parks Victoria for seasonally closed areas if you are going into State or National 

Parks.   
 

 Ensure appropriate physical distancing on all trips. 

 Practise good hygiene (would suggest keeping hand sanitiser in your vehicle at all times). 

 Stay at home if you have any cold or flu like symptoms.  Seek medical advice and get tested 

for COVID-19. 

 

Membership renewals are due 30 June 2020. 

Renew now and receive a $20.00 discount.  Offer ends 30th September 2020. 

 2020 Membership has been reduced by $20.00 in response to COVID-19. 

 Download a Membership Application and Renewal Form from the VFWDC website today. 

 If you would like to join the committee you need to be a financial member as at the date of 
the AGM. 

Something goofy happened to someone on a trip?  Nominate them for the next “Good on ya” 

trophy!  Send a quick summary to trips@vfwdc.com 

June 

3rd Wed General Meeting Online  - Zoom  

6th—8th Sat-Mon King River Valley Sally Higgs 0435 782 207 

15th Mon Committee Meeting   

July     

1st Wed General Meeting To be advised  

20th Mon Committee Meeting   

August     

5th Wed General Meeting To be advised  

17th Mon Committee Meeting   

IMPORTANT 

https://www.vfwdc.com/
mailto:trips@vfwdc.com


 

Attendees 

Ben W, David B, Callum, Steve P, Carolyn B, Joe, 

Stu and Maree, Steve Z, Andrew, Sally, Barney, 

Ly, Daryl, Sally and Tristan, Brett, Owen  

 

Apologies 

None notified 

 

Minutes from Last Meeting 

March Minutes: 
Accepted by Stuart     
Seconded by David B  
 

Matters arising from Last Meeting 

 Nil 

 

Correspondence In/ Out: 

Emails In and out: 

 FWDV - Rural Response Group Request 

 FWDV - Mt Skene Permits 

 FWDV - Instructor Lists 

 FWDV - Reminder on Aberfeldy Maintenance 

 Updated member email 

 FWDV Renewals and Fees 

 Mallacoota Pony Club Donation 

 BlazeAid Donation  

 Membership request 

 FWDV Covid-19 Position 

 

Mail 

 Tried to clear the mailbox but a key is stuck 
in the lock. Sally will follow up with 
Australia Post to get access. 

 

Treasurer's Report 

 As per treasurer's report for March 2020 

 Accepted by David B 

 Seconded by Ben W 

 

April Report had some errors so will need to be 
presented at the next meeting. 

 

 

Association Delegate Report 

 New Driver Training Operations Manual 
released – club instructors reviewing same 

 Bush Fire Relief – call out for assistance 
once COVID-19 restrictions are lifted 

 Mt Skene permits – FWDV will not be 
accepting applications until Mansfield Shire 
and VicPol confirm that the permit system 
is/will be operational for 2020 Winter. 

 Email from Rudi regarding maintenance in 
Aberfeldy. 

 Trackwatch Magazine is now online 

 Information on recovery work on tracks 
from Forest Fire Management 

 Parks Victoria statement - contractors going 
in to conduct deer control. 

 Closed Parks for Easter 

 
 
COVID-19 

 Virtual meetings until further notice 

 Membership Renewal Fees – 3 month 
extension to 30/09 to cater for any 
circumstances that members may be facing 
due to COVID-19. 

 If you want to be on the committee you 
need to be a financial member as at the 
date of the AGM. 

 $20 discount for all membership categories 
until 30/09/2020, this has been passed on 
from a reduction that Four Wheel Drive 
Victoria will be providing for members for 
the first half of the new financial year. 

 Volume and type of communication from 
the club was discussed. Club is aligning with 
Premier and Health information and 
requirements. 

 

New Members/Guests and Prospective Members 

 Visitors - Daryl Lynch was welcomed to the 

club  

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 

6th May 2020 
Virtual Meeting via Zoom 



 

 

 

General Business 

 Club Magazine - lockdown with no trips 

requested information for future magazines 

to help with content. Will be putting in 

copies from past magazines.  

 Shared feedback and thanks from BlazeAid 

and Mallacoota Pony Club. 

 Coordinating trips when we are able to go - 
start preparing for them now. 

 Maree thanked everyone for engaging on 
the Facebook page - 2000 posts in the last 
month. 

 Andrew Hooper raised a Land Cruiser 100 

Series for sale. Information is on the 

Facebook Page - Can post for sale in the 
club magazine via sending information to 

editor@vfwdc.com  

 

Upcoming Trips 

Trips completed since last general meeting: 

 Stay at home Easter - discussed the virtual 

camping night, used messenger to chat 

across the night, Steve Dixon camped out 

on his front lawn for the night.  

 

Meeting Closed: 21:01 Hours 

Next meeting: 3rd June 2020 



 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Cheque A/C` Opening Balance as at 01/03/2020 $5,207.89

Add: Raffle $155.40
Merchandise $16.00
Membership $300.00
Total Monies In: $471.40

Less:
Catering $16.00
Mallacoota Pony Club Inc Donation $500.00
BlazeAid Inc Donation $500.00
World’s Greatest Shave Donation $155.40

Closing Balance as at 31/03/2020 $4,507.89
Term Deposit Opening Balance as at 01/03/2020 $6,753.63

Closing Balance as at 31/03/2020 $6,753.63
Petty Cash Opening Balance as at 01/03/2020 $50.00

Less: Catering $0.15
Closing Balance as at 31/03/2020 $49.85
Consolidated Closing Cash Position $11,311.37

Treasurer’s Report
March 2020

An error was identified in the March Treasurer's Report listed in April's edition of the  
magazine.  Below is the amended report.  



 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Cheque A/C` Opening Balance as at 01/04/2020 $4,507.89

Less:
FWDV Affiliation Fee $39.00

Closing Balance as at 30/04/2020 $4,468.89
Term Deposit Opening Balance as at 01/04/2020 $6,753.63

Closing Balance as at 30/04/2020 $6,753.63
Petty Cash Opening Balance as at 01/04/2020 $49.85

Closing Balance as at 30/04/2020 $49.85
Consolidated Closing Cash Position $11,272.37

Treasurer’s Report
April 2020



 

DESTINATION King River Valley 

LEADER/CONTACT NO. NAME:  Sally Higgs 
MOB:    0435782207  

DATE Queen’s Birthday Weekend 
Saturday 6th June – Monday 8th June  

MEETING PLACE / TIME TBC – Saturday Morning  

GRADE WET: Medium 
DRY:  Medium 

TRIP ACTIVITY DETAILS We are heading out to go bush camping in the King River 
Valley.  We are getting away from people and the idea is to 
do full bush camp with absolutely no facilities. We will base 
camp so we can relax and go for a little bit of driving as 
well. 

Head up on Saturday to take a leisurely drive and find camp 
and get that set up for the weekend.  

On Sunday we will go out for a look around the area and go 
and visit Bindaree Falls and potentially Craigs Hut as well 
although that might be busy. 

Heading home Monday on a track yet to be determined. 

Overall it is just a weekend away out in the bush before all 
the tracks close for the winter. 

Note that things may change and we will flex with that. It 
will be an adventure one way or another!  

VEHICLE LIMITS MINIMUM: 2 
MAXIMUM: 6 

Maximum number of people for trip is 20 as per Government 
Requirements. 

APPROX KMS MEETING PLACE 
TO DESTINATION 

600 kms 

LAST AVAILABLE FUEL  PETROL:  Mansfield 
DIESEL: Mansfield 

DISTANCE BETWEEN SUPPLIES 80 Kms 

EQUIPMENT REQUIRED * Fully Self Contained – must bring own toilet facilities for   
  bush camping 
* Recovery gear 
* Camping Equipment  
* Food and drinks for weekend – bring out your gourmet   
  cooking as we will have the time to do it.  

MAPS REQUIRED Bright-Mansfield Adventure Map – Roof Top Maps 
Trip Leader will have every map including paper and Hema 
explorer. 

RADIO CHANNEL CB / UHF Channel 11 

GOOGLE MAPS  

UPCOMING TRIPS 



 

 

 

 

Facebook ABC Challenge  

Part 2    

Sharing Memories  

 
The aim was to get through the Alphabet with 

pictures of our travels on the first half we got 
to H so lets look at the highlights going  

forward. Here is Sally jumping for joy and this 

is what we all will be doing when we get the 

OK to go back camping.  

 
We looked at part of Australia with Kalbarri 

Kalgoorlie, Kata Tjuta and Kangaroo Island not 

to mention our favorite fauna the kangaroos 

koalas and kookaburras all providing visual  
relief from the long day of not getting out 

camping. 

The Facebook site was going great guns with 
the L and lighthouse and lookouts provided 
spectacular views over the countryside. There 
was a few sneakily added Land Cruisers and 
Land Rovers to be mentioned some being a bit 
stuck. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 We loved the quick wit of  
different people explaining 
their choice of pictures, I think 
Phil D nailed it when he said 
the V is for variety of vegeta-
tion and vistas from vertical 
vantage points.   

We traveled on with the  
letters and the memories flood-
ed in of the places we have 
been and the different people 
we have camped with.  

 

By Maree Bowker 

ONLINE CHALLENGE 



 

 

 

 
 

So, thanks to all the contributors it was fun to see where we have been and what we have done in 

the past few years.  We managed to complete the Alphabet challenge and there was so many great 

pictures to remember. We managed  1799  posts for the month so please pat yourself on the back if 

you were part of it.  

Thanks for everyone who took part and hopefully we will see you out camping soon.  

Maree and Stuart  

 

 
Steve Z beautiful waterfall  

 

 

 

 

 

ONLINE CHALLENGE CONT’D 



 

  

 

 
            

         

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


